DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
OFFICE OF THE DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF, G-3/5/7
400 ARMY PENTAGON
WASHINGTON, DC 20310-0400

DAMO-TRI MAY 07 208

MEMORANDUM FOR

DEPUTY COMMANDING GENERAL, US ARMY TRAINING AND DOCTRINE
COMMAND (TRADOC), FT MONROE, VA 23651-5000
DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF, G-1

SUBJECT: Request for Delay of Warrant Officer Integration into Phase I of the Basic
Officer Leader Course

1. Reference memorandum, 4 April 2008, subject: SAB.

2. HQDA approves TRADOC's request to delay the integration of Warrant Officers into
Basic Officer Leader Course Il (BOLC Il). The Human Resources Command (HRC) is
currently addressing the shortfall of captains required to train the current courses, less
Warrant Officers, at the BOLC Il sites.

3. In preparation for Fiscal Year (FY) 09 Army Program for Individual Training,
recommend TRADOC, in coordination with HRC and U.S. Army Installation Command,
assess personnel shortfalls, facility capacity, and equipment requirements associated
with integrating Warrant Officers into BOLC Il. Ensure specific issues are captured in
the Training Resources Arbitration Panel process.

a. The CSA intends to execute Warrant Officer integration of BOLC Il as soon as
resources are available. A preferred target date is third quarter FY 09.

b. If third quarter FY 09 is not possible, request TRADOC furnish HQDA G-37/TR a
timeline that will lay out the projected start date.

4. HQDA G-1 will report NLT 1 June 2008 to HQDA G-37/TR the earliest feasible date
a sufficient number of Captains will be assigned to TRADOC to support this course.

5. DAMO-TRI point of contact for this action is COL Lawrence Smith, DSN: 224-9733,
or email: Lawrence.Smith@hqgda.army.mil.

(ATESE THURM

feutenant General,
Deputy Chief of Staft, G-3/5/7

CF:

Cdr, HRC

Cdr, AAC



